
52’ TPS GOURMET MODULAR HOME
Turn Key Only    1,300 Square Ft Off Frame Modular

6 Panel Doors • 8’ Flat Ceilings • Insulated Windows • Heat Pump
Finished Drywall Throughout & More!  $89,995  Call for details!

2008 E Roosevelt Street (Hwy 74)
Monroe  •  704-225-8850

www.1stchoicemonroe.com

No land improvements included, but can be added.

Summer Camp

Summer Camp

Registration Is

Registration Is

Going On Now!

Going On Now!

No Joining Fee!*

*Expires March 31, 2015

THE COOLEST, HOTTEST
PLACE IN UNION COUNTY!

SPLASHTACULAR
OUTDOOR WATERPARK

Open from Memorial Day to Labor Day!

Over 2.5 acres of wet and wild adventure for the 
entire family. There are 2 corkscrew water slides for
those adventuresome souls, swim areas for the active
ones and plenty of water features for kids of all ages.

This Waterpark is truly 
SPLASHTACULAR fun for the whole family. 

SPLASHTACULAR WATERPARK 
BIRTHDAY PARTIES AVAILABLE!

WATERPARK OPENS MAY 22

MONROE AQUATICS AND FITNESS CENTER
2325 Hanover Drive (Across from Lowes)

704-282-4680 www.monroeaquaticsandfitnesscenter.com

INDOOR POOL
Regardless of the season, there is
plenty of activity at the indoor pool.
Our impressive 8 lane indoor
heated pool offers a variety of
programs from swim lessons,
family events to adult water
programs.
FITNESS
Fitness Room, Gymnasium, Racquetball,
Outdoor & Indoor walk/run track

SWIM LESSONS
We offer private and group swim
lessons for members, ages 6 months
to adult. Taught by Certified Red
Cross Instructors.
AMENITIES
Smoothie/Juice Bar, Proshop,
Massage Therapy, Special Needs
Bathroom.  Plunge into one of three
luxurious heat therapies, our
jacuzzi, steam room or dry sauna. 

Monroe Aquatic Center & Fitness Center Features

*Expires April 30, 2015
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Sixth grade students at Lilesville Elementary School enjoyed two full days of math les-
sons surrounding the mathematical term “pi” in March.  Using literature, videos and
hand-on activities, students discovered that “pi” is the ratio of the circumference of a
circle to its diameter, always calculating to be approximately 3.14.

After realizing that mathematicians have never been able to terminate the exact true

answer of “pi,” the students began creating a chain that represented the first digits of
“pi.”  Each piece of the chain was color coordinated to a specific number.  The students
hoped to create the first one million digits of “pi” with this chain, but had to stop due to
time.  “pi” Day 2015 was especially unique because the first ten digits of “pi,”
3.141592653, represented the date and times this year of 3/14/15 at 9:26:53am and
9:26:53pm.  This will not occur again for one hundred years!

The Lilesville Elementary School sixth graders are pictured holding their color coordi-
nated paper chain representing the first digits of “pi.”

Pi Day at Lilesville Elementary School

There will be a Blood Drive held on Wednesday,
April 29, from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. at South Piedmont
Community College in Polkton.  There are free t-shirts
for all donors. Please note CBCC’s minimum weight

requirement for blood donors is 120 pounds.
For blood donations made in March and April, the Com-

munity Blood Center will make a contribution to the Ronald
McDonald House of Charlotte to help provide free night
stays for out-of-town families with children in the hospital.

More public drives can be found at Community Blood
Center of the Carolinas’ website www.cbcc.us.  CBCC
has donation centers in Charlotte, Concord, Gastonia,
Hickory, and Greensboro.
Call 704-972-4700 or go to www.carolinadonor.org to
make an appointment at any location.

913 East Caswell Street • Wadesboro
704-694-3619

BASIC FINANCE, INC
Loans from $500 to $7,500     JUST ASK!

√ Taxes Due
√ Insurance
√ Household

Expenses

√ Car Repairs
√ Vehicle
Purchase

√ You Name It!

Basic
Finance 

Has Money to
Lend to You!

Blood Drive is April 29 Warm Weather Brings Black Bear
Sightings and Advisories

    The N.C. Wildlife Resources Commission advises that
black bear sightings will become more common across the
state as weather becomes warmer. While black bears are
not inherently dangerous and rarely aggressive toward peo-
ple, the Wildlife Commission advises caution and using
common sense to reduce the potential for problems.
    If left alone, most transient bears will find their way
quickly out of town and back to natural habitat. People are
urged not to approach or follow bears, or put themselves
between a bear and its possible escape route.
    "Seeing a bear passing through a neighborhood can
cause a lot of excitement," said Ann May, the Wildlife
Commission's extension wildlife biologist. "But folks need
to give a bear plenty of room and allow it to move out of
the area freely. To prevent a dangerous situation, crowds
should not gather nearby."
    The Wildlife Commission advises people to not feed
bears, whether intentionally or inadvertently. Bears accus-
tomed to feeding on pet food, table scraps, garbage and
birdseed can lose their fear of humans resulting in property
damage or other more serious problems. Suggested ways to
avoid problems: Use bear-proof garbage cans or trash con-
tainers with a secure latching system. • Keep trash inside as
late as possible on pick-up days - don't put trash curbside
the night before. • Take down birdfeeders, even those adver-
tised as "bear-proof." • If you feed pets outside, make sure all
food is consumed and empty bowls are promptly removed.
     "It's a good idea to clean food and grease from barbecue
grills after each use," May said. "Bears are attracted to food
odors, so you don't want to dispose of grease or cooking oil
nearby. Be careful with food and food odors in vehicles, as well."
    The Wildlife Commission rarely traps and relocates
bears. Relocation can be dangerous to personnel and the
bear, and generally proves unsuccessful. Relocated bears
often return to where they were originally captured. Addi-
tionally, there are few remote areas remaining in the state
to which bears can be relocated. For more information, go
to www.ncwildlife.org/bear or call 919-707-0050.


